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TOWN OF ASHBURNHAM 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN – SPECIAL MEETING 

MARCH 14, 2011 – 11:30 A.M. 
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S OFFICE – TOWN HALL 

 
 
PRESENT:  Ed Vitone, Chair, Maggie Whitney, Clerk, Doug Briggs, Town Administrator and 
Sylvia Turcotte, Assistant to the Town Administrator.  Ron Reed was not in attendance. 
 
Vitone called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. and stated that the purpose of this meeting was 
to review and vote on a Special One-Day Liquor License. 
 
Whitney motioned to approve the agenda as presented and was seconded by Vitone.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Whitney noted that she would suggest that a letter be sent to Father Horgan of St. Denis Parish to 
advice him that the Board met purposely to vote on their request for a Special One-Day Liquor 
License and that they should be forwarding these requests in a more timely manner.  She also 
suggested that they be advised of the Board of Selectmen’s meeting schedule.  Vitone was in 
agreement with this suggestion. 
 
Whitney motioned to approve the Special One-Day Liquor License for March 19, 2011 to St. 
Denis Parish for their Irish Supper.  Vitone seconded and the motion carried. 
 
At 11:32 a.m. Vitone motioned to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Whitney.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sylvia Turcotte, Assistant to the Town Administrator 


